Minutes

Freedom Eagles PTA Minutes

December 10, 2013
The meeting was called to order by Nikki Pare at 6:00 p.m.

In attendance

Nikki Pare, Shannon Ames, Joyce Watson, Crystal Buswell, Karin Schroeder, Katie Blynn, Todd Giles, Phyllis Fornier, Rob Troon
Approval of Treasurer’s Report

Joyce presented the treasurer’s report. The balance is $1261.69. The cookie dough fundraiser brought in $1905.00. The taxes for 2011-2012 school year has been filed along with the application for the NH Charitable Trust. We have the application for the Secretary of State on hold per Brenda Willis at the State NH PTA. Crystal motioned to accept the treasurer’s report. Karin seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor of accepting the report. 
Approval of Minutes

The minutes were presented by Nikki in Farrah's absence for the November 2013 meeting with amending them to add that Jamie Davidson was also present at the Nov meeting. Katie motioned to accept the minutes. Nikki seconded the motion.  All members present voted in favor of accepting the minutes. 

Old Business

Festival of Trees discussed by Nikki. The Bake Sale brought in $76.00. Katie and Phyllis spoke about how lovely the room was set up. There was a good turn-out of townspeople enjoying the trees.   

Convention was discussed by Crystal who presented to the group the completed procedure manual and the four awards we brought home. Joyce discussed the classes she took. She learned that in order to retain and gain members is to always be positive! She also stated that we should have a PTA member at the School Board meetings at all times to present to the School board what the PTA is doing and to bring back information to the PTA as to what the board is doing. 

Golf Tournament was brought up by Nikki. She is looking for a committee to start and organize this potential fundraiser. Todd is unavailable to head it up but is willing to talk to Jonathan Rivers about it. He suggested that we ask people directly to help where we think they might be best useful to us. Todd also is willing to talk to Hannah Marks dad if he can help out with the printing of the signs. Karin suggested again putting out a survey to see where people would like to help out. Rob thought we can talk to Heidi King or Donna Ulitz in Tamworth because they are the two that coordinate theirs. Rob mentioned that for a golf tournament you need

1. people or business to sponsor a hole for 100.00 which would give them a sign at the hole for advertising provided by the PTA. Along with a link on the PTA website for advertising
2. Golfers to play

3. Silent auction items/raffle items which are not necessary to make a good fundraiser but a bonus for a better one.

Faculty Report/Wish List : Karin is asking for Mr. Bryan who is looking for some items for the Holiday concert on the 16th for a Christmas Carol. Joyce thinks she can provide one white robe, a cash box that belongs to the PTA and possibly some chains. She will bring them to school tomorrow if she can. Todd is willing to go and buy some chains for Mr. Bryan if Joyce does not have them. Student council may also have a money box they can use. Karin is also asking that an e-mail be sent out to parents asking for anyone avail to help decorate the gym for the concert just before hand. Katie, Joyce and Shannon will all be available to help. 
New Business  

Nikki talked about another Box Tops contest for a pizza party in March when we come back from Feb vacation. The notices should be sent out this week and the contest will run through Feb. 23rd for a mail in date just before March first.
Nikki also brought in the Little Caesar's Pizza fundraiser flyer and cooked pizza and breadsticks! Nikki presented a schedule of sales, pick-up and delivery. Sales will run from Jan1st for 2 weeks and delivery will be Jan 30th, just in time for Super Bowl Sunday! There was discussion that Barbara Hoyt is requesting that on the 30th when the orders come in someone needs to be available till 6pm at the school for parents to come pick up the orders. The 30th is a ski day and also possibly a basket ball day so there should be someone present anyway. 
Rob Troon  (sales representative from Great American Opportunities) states he was unable to make the Valley Cards for a reasonable price, however he presented the card and information used by the Madison Preschool so that we might use their information if we really wanted to do it. He asked us as a group what we thought about the fundraiser we did do with him. He asked, 1 being the worst and 4 being the best...

1. How would we rate the cookie dough product?  Unanimous 4
2. Organization of the product?   Unanimous 4

3. Student kick-off presentation?   Unanimous 4- Todd said the kids really enjoyed it

4. Prize program? Unanimous 4- Shannon said the kids loved the Monkeys

5. Time and Effort? Unanimous 4- Todd loved it because he had little to do with it

6. Overall Satisfaction?  Unanimous 4

7. Timing of the fundraiser? Unanimous 4- Todd was happy because it did not interfere with his turkey raffle, which he did they same as he normally does.  People had their cookies for holiday parties. 

8. Could GA or Rob himself have helped out in any other ways?  NO

A suggestion from Rob working with us was to find a better way to remind people that there orders were available for pickup. Maybe a phone call home just before they come in. 
Rob presented the GA catalogue for the spring as a possible fundraiser. And instead of a monkey prize program doing a duck prize and he also presented the idea of donating baby chicks to third world countries. He talked about a Chicken Coop and when students reach certain goals they get a baby chick that will be donated by GA. Crystal motions to do this fundraiser for March so as not to interfere with the 6th grade fundraiser and auction. Joyce seconded the motion . All in favor and motion passes. Rob and Crystal signed paperwork contract. Rob made a date with Karin to do the Kick-off on Feb 25th.
February Craft night brought up by Crystal presenting the idea of an evening out for parents where they can leave their children with the PTA for $5 a child or $10 per family. We would offer arts and crafts, a spaghetti dinner and a movie (Lady and the Tramp)? the time will be 345 to 745pm. Phyllis was very excited to do this and will ask Ray if it would be anything he would be interested in also helping chaperone the children for the evening with her. Rob suggested that we can talk to local restaurants and see if they would be willing to create a certificate for some of the proceeds from an entree to go towards the PTA for dinner that evening! This would advertise for their business and possibly for our arts and craft night. We brainstormed some restaurants...
1. Jake's Seafood

2. Sunny Villa

3. The Pizza Barn

4. Hobbs

5. Chequers

6. The Corner House Inn

Nikki discussed the all school tubing party. She spoke to Jen. If we offered pizza as well and did it through King Pine, they charge 16.99 for a large cheese pizza! Todd recommended skipping the pizza and Katie suggested doing a hot cocoa bar with additions like chocolate chips, peppermint sticks, etc. Kindergarten would get an invitation. The date will be on the 6th of March which is the last Thursday before snow day.
Next meeting: January 14th, 2014 at 3:45pm
Joyce made a motion to adjourn at 7:20 p.m. Katie seconded the motion and was passed unanimously.   

Respectfully Submitted by Crystal Buswell, VP
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